From: Rachel S. Goulet

Sent: Monday, November 20, 2017 4:18 PM

To: 'pat.flood@tn.gov'
Cc: Rudy Collins

Subject: Camden Update 11-20-2017

Dear Camden Citizens -

Below is a summary of items that have occurred at EWS from Saturday 11-11-2017 through Friday 11-17-2017. My previous update covered the period through Friday 11-10-2017.

Pat.

- Continued to ship Aluminum Processing Waste Cell leachate off-site for disposal
- No Industrial Waste Cell leachate shipped off-site for disposal
- Made electrical repair to Gas Management Unit control panel
- Performed routine daily gas system and cover operation and maintenance activities
- Performed daily ammonia monitoring
- Performed monthly calibration on both stationary ammonia monitoring units as well as portable unit
- Replaced ammonia sensor in stationary monitoring unit located on the red barn
- Continuing site clean-up and housekeeping activities
- Continued clay placement on temporary Aluminum Processing Waste cell cover (work slow due to weather)
- Continued engineering work on the Industrial Waste Cell closure design. Tentative closure dates include:
 - o Design Package Release: December 22, 2017
 - Contractor Selection: February 5, 2018
 - o Tentative Closure Construction Mobilization: March 27, 2018



Patrick J. Flood, P.E. | Director Division of Solid Waste Management William R. Snodgrass Tennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Ave., 14th Floor Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-532-0792 Pat.Flood@tn.gov tn.gov/environment

We value your feedback! Please complete TDEC's Customer Service Survey.